
From: Barbara Abraham  

Sent: 27 April 2025 18:10 

To: Planning 

Subject: 2025/1440/T: Garden Flat 19 College Crescent London NW3 5LL 

 

For the Belsize Society: we object to the proposed felling of the cherry tree. 

This is a mature, attractive tree, highly visible on College Crescent, and it 

makes a positive contribution to the neighbourhood. College Cres is a busy 

road and, as well as visual amenity, the tree provides some protection against 

traffic pollution. The preservation of remaining mature trees should be given 

high priority in such an area and the tree should take priority over any 

damage to the boundary wall between 19 College Cres and its neighbour.  

It is unclear from the application whether or not this tree already has TPO 

status; if not, we request that consideration is given to granting a TPO and 

that felling of the tree is refused. 
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